Документ подписан простой электронной подписью

Информация о владельце:

ФИО: Запорожский Александр Юрьевич

Должность: Директор

Дата подписания: 05.05.2023 03:03:02

Уникальный программный ключ:



23a796eca5935c5928180a0186cabc9a9d90f6d5
ФЕДЕРАЛЬНОЕ АГЕНТСТВО МОРСКОГО И РЕЧНОГО ТРАНСПОРТА ФЕДЕРАЛЬНОЕ ГОСУДАРТСВЕННОЕ БЮДЖЕТНОЕ ОБРАЗОВАТЕЛЬНОЕ УЧРЕЖДЕНИЕ ВЫСШЕГО ОБРАЗОВАНИЯ МОРСКОЙ ГОСУДАРСТВЕННЫЙ УНИВЕРСИТЕТ имени адмирала Г.И. Невельского

НАХОДКИНСКИЙ ФИЛИАЛ

Колледж

ФОНД ОЦЕНОЧНЫХ СРЕДСТВ учебной дисциплины

ОГСЭ. 04 Иностранный язык в профессиональной деятельности

(индекс и название учебной дисциплины согласно учебному плану)

основная образовательная программа среднего профессионального образования по подготовке специалистов среднего звена

по специальности 09.02.07 «Информационные системы и программирование»

(шифр в соответствии с ОКСО и наименование)

Находка 2022 г.

СОГЛАСОВАНО

протокол заседания цикловой методической комиссии протокол от 06.12.2022 г. № 4

председатель

ileteyethe

<u>И.П. Лебедева</u> ФИО

подпись Ф

УТВЕРЖДАЮ

Зам. директора филиала по УПР

А.В. Смехова

от 07.12.2022 г.

Фонд оценочных средств разработан на основе рабочей программы учебной дисциплины «Иностранный язык в профессиональной деятельности», утвержденной директором от 07.12.2022 г.

Разработчик: Жуковский Д.И., преподаватель учебной дисциплины «Иностранный язык в профессиональной деятельности» Находкинского филиала МГУ им. адм. Г.И. Невельского

СОДЕРЖАНИЕ

- 1. ПАСПОРТ ФОНДА ОЦЕНОЧНЫХ СРЕДСТВ
- 2. КОМПЛЕКТ ОЦЕНОЧНЫХ СРЕДСТВ
- 3. МЕТОДИЧЕСКИЕ МАТЕРИАЛЫ, ОПРЕДЕЛЯЮЩИЕ ПРОЦЕДУРУ ОЦЕНИВАНИЯ
- 4.ПЕРЕЧЕНЬ МАТЕРИАЛОВ, ОБОРУДОВАНИЯ И ИНФОРМАЦИ-ОННЫХ ИСТОЧНИКОВ, ИСПОЛЬЗУЕМЫХ ДЛЯ ТЕКУЩЕЙ И ПРОМЕЖУТОЧНОЙ АТТЕСТАЦИИ

1. ПАСПОРТ ФОНДА ОЦЕНОЧНЫХ СРЕДСТВ

Фонд оценочных средств промежуточной аттестации (далее ФОС) предназначен для контроля и оценки образовательных достижений обучающихся, освоивших программу учебной дисциплины «Иностранный язык в профессиональной деятельности».

Формой аттестации по предмету является дифференцированный зачет.

1.1 Результаты освоения дисциплины, подлежащие проверке

В результате контроля и оценки по дисциплине осуществляется комплексная проверка следующих умений и знаний:

Планируемый результат	Формируемые компетенции	Формы и методы контроля и оценки результатов обучения
уметь: У1 - общаться устно и письменно на иностранном языке на профессиональные и повседневные темы; У2 - переводить со словарем иностранные тексты профессиональной направленности; У3 - самостоятельно совершенствовать устную и письменную речь и пополнять словарный запас знать: З1 - лексический (1200-1400 лексических единиц) и грамматический минимум, необходимый для чтения и перевода со словарем иностранных текстов профессиональной направленности.	OK 01 OK 04 OK 06 OK 07 OK 09	Текущий контроль: - ежемесячная аттестация; - контрольные срезы; - диктанты; - письменная работа по вопросам. Промежуточный контроль: - рубежный тестовый контроль по темам. Итоговый контроль: - дифференцированный зачет.

2. КОМПЛЕКТ ОЦЕНОЧНЫХ СРЕДСТВ

Примерные вопросы к контрольной работе в 3 семестре

Проверяемые результаты освоения умений, знаний и формируемых компетенций: У1-У3, 31, ОК 01, ОК 04, ОК 06, ОК 07, ОК 09

Задание № 1. Перепишите и письменно переведите следующие предложения, подчеркните **неопределенные местоимения**.

- 1. There are not any modern conveniences in their house.
- 2. There is some clean water in the bottle.
- 3. No letters again! Nobody has written to me for a month.
- 4. The young engineer had no experience in such work.

Задание № 2. Выберите прилагательное в соответствующей степени срав-

нения. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. Sweden is the fifth (large, larger, largest) country in Europe.
- 2. In the past we needed (little, less, the least) mathematics than today.
- 3. You look much (good, better, the best) today.
- 4. Who is that boy in the (far, further, furthest) corner of the room?

Задание № 3. Выберите нужную форму глагола **to be**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. Her hair (is, are, were) long, black and beautiful.
- 2. We (are, were, will be) at the Zoo last Sunday.
- 3. They (is, are, were) busy now.
- 4. I think the audience (is, was, will be) good tomorrow.

Задание № 4. Вставьте **there's** или **it's**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. ... a boring book.
- 2. ... a wonderful park in this
- city. 3. ... cold outside.
- 4. ... a lot of work to do for us.

Задание № 5. Перепишите предложения, переведите их на русский язык. Поставьте предложения в **вопросительную и отрицательную формы**.

- 1. He has got a beard.
- 2. We had only an egg and a cup of tea for breakfast.
- 3. It will cost three pounds.

Задание № 6. Поставьте глаголы, данные в скобках, во времена групп **Simple (Indefinite)** или **Continuous**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. She seldom (cook) in the evening.
- 2. She (not/cook) at the moment.
- 3. I (have) a bath when the phone rang.
- 4. He usually (go) to work by bus.

Задание № 7. Поставьте глаголы, данные в скобках, во времена групп **Perfect** или **Perfect Continuous**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. Somebody (eat) all my porridge. The plate is empty.
- 2. Our mother (clean) the flat before we all returned.

- 3. I (live) here since childhood.
- 4. I (come) just from London.

Задание № 8. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык. Выпишите из каждого **глагол** – **сказуемое** и определите его видовременную форму. Напишите форму инфинитива глагола.

- 1. She has been learning English since she was eight.
- 2. I haven't seen Ann for a long time.
- 3. When I arrived they were waiting for me.
- 4. Can you hear a child is crying?
- 5. I will be flying over the Atlantic Ocean at 12 o'clock tomorrow.
- 6. It rains a lot in autumn.

Задание № 9. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык. Подчеркните **модальные глаголы.**

- 1. If you don't take your umbrella, you can get wet.
- 2. Look! There are dark clouds on the sky. It might rain soon.
- 3. I have to do some shopping today.
- 4. He should not smoke.

Задание № 10. Перепишите и письменно переведите текст.

A Visit to Stratford

Stratford is a very interesting town, in the centre of England. Everybody knows it as Shakespeare's birthplace. There are no mountains or deep valleys near Stratford but there are beautiful woods, green fields, a quiet gentle river the Avon and lovely black and white houses, with thatched roofs.

The first place which everybody goes to see there is Shakespeare's house. It is a small house with small rooms in the centre of Stratford. In one of these rooms Shakespeare was born. On the walls of this room you can see many names of famous people who visited this place: Walter Scott, Dickens, Thackeray and others. In one room there stands a little wooden desk, the desk that Shakespeare sat at when he went to the grammar school in Stratford.

There is a garden behind the house with many flowers, trees and plants which Shakespeare mentioned in his plays. You can see a church there, where Shakespeare was buried. There is a bust of Shakespeare that was made by a Dutch sculptor who lived near Shakespeare's Globe Theatre and saw Shakespeare many times. Not far from Shakespeare's house there is a very old hotel that was probably there in Shakespeare's time. The rooms haven't got numbers on the doors as most hotels have. Instead every room has the name of a Shakespeare play on it – the "Hamlet" room, the "Romeo and Juliet" room and so on.

to be born – родиться Globe Theatre – театр "Глобус" to bury – хоронить thatch – соломенная the grammar school – гимназия Dutch – голландский

Задание № 11. Перепишите вопросы к тексту и письменно ответьте на них.

- 1. What is Stratford famous for?
- 2. What river can you see near Stratford?
- 3. Where is Shakespeare's house?
- 4. What famous people visited Shakespeare's house?
- 5. Where was Shakespeare buried?

Примерные вопросы к контрольной работе в 4 семестре

Проверяемые результаты освоения формируемых компетенций: ОК 01, ОК 04, ОК 06, ОК 07, ОК 09

Задание № 1. Перепишите и письменно переведите следующие предложения, подчеркните **неопределенные местоимения**.

- 1. Some of us agree with the statement.
- 2. I did not see any change in his life.
- 3. Nobody can help him under the circumstances.
- 4. Something prevented him from coming.

Задание № 2. Выберите прилагательное в соответствующей степени сравнения. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. He found the work (easy, easier, the easiest) than he had expected.
- 2. She was (active, more active, the most active) of us.
- 3. He felt (bad, worse, the worst) yesterday than the day before.
- 4. When he had left Paris it was as (cold, colder, the coldest) as in winter there.

Задание № 3. Выберите нужную форму глагола **to be**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. She (is, was, will be) at the lecture now.
- 2. Last winter (is, was, will be) cold.
- 3. We (are, were, will be) free yesterday.
- 4. I (am, was, will be) at home tomorrow.

Задание № 4. Вставьте **there's** или **it's**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. ... a beautiful garden near the house.
- 2. Where is the cat? ... under the sofa.
- 3. ... no theatre in that small town.
- 4. ... hot today.

Задание № 5. Перепишите предложения, переведите их на русский язык. Поставьте предложения в **вопросительную и отрицательную формы**.

- 1. In England the traffic keeps to the left.
- 2. The students had five examinations.
- 3. I will know the result in a day.

Задание № 6. Поставьте глаголы, данные в скобках, во времена групп **Simple** (**Indefinite**) или **Continuous.** Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. We (drink) coffee every morning.
- 2. While I (wait) for an answer, a knock came at the door.
- 3. They (have) dinner now.
- 4. He (come) to see me the day before yesterday.

Задание № 7. Поставьте глаголы, данные в скобках, во времена групп **Perfect** или **Perfect Continuous**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. I see the snow (stop).
- 2. His wife was not in. She (go) out a half an hour before.
- 3. I suppose I (read) the book by that time.
- 4. Tell me what you (do) in my absence.

Задание № 8. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык. Выпишите из каждого **глагол** — **сказуемое** и определите его видовременную форму. Напишите форму инфинитива глагола.

- 1. We stayed in the garden for a long time.
- 2. She had finished packing by three o'clock.
- 3. Public opinion is changing.
- 4. I shall come along as often as possible.
- 5. Jerry has been discussing it with her this evening.
- 6. He will be asking me the same question tomorrow.

Задание № 9. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык. Подчеркните **модальные глаголы**.

- 1. You can go to St. Petersburg by train or by plane.
- 2. You should take a taxi if you don't want to be late.
- 3. Every engineer must know at least one foreign language.
- 4. He may go away now. I shall finish the work myself.

Задание № 10. Перепишите и письменно переведите текст.

America in the Past and Today

Many hundred years ago on the territory of the present day America the redskin Indians lived. They hunted animals and fished, grew corn and tobacco.

In the middle of the 15th century Christopher Columbus from Spain sailed with his crew on 33 small ships. They thought it was India. But Columbus was mistaken. It was an island near North America. This discovery took place on the 12th of October 1492. But this new land got its name "America" a little later when an Italian explorer Amerigo Vespucci described it in his writings in 1499.

In 1620 more than one hundred Englishmen left their country forever and went to America on board the ship "Mayflower" to live and work there. Later on, more and more people from many countries came to live in America. England considered these new territories as its colonies and soon the newcomers began to fight for their independence. The biggest war lasted from 1775 up to 1783. Commander-in-Chief of the North American Army was George Washington. His troops won this War for Independence and on July 4, 1776 the famous Declaration of Independence was signed by 13 United States of America. George Washington was elected to be the first American President.

At present the USA is a highly developed industrial and agricultural country. The population of the USA is about 250 million people of many nationalities. Some of the biggest cities are New York, Chicago, Philadelphia, San Francisco and others.

The capital of the country is Washington. The American parliament (called Congress) has two chambers: the House of Representatives and the Senate.

The flag of the USA has 13 red and white stripes representing the original 13 states and 50 stars – for each of the 50 states of the country. Each state has its national motto, bird and flower as its symbol.

newcomers – вновь прибывшие Commander-in-Chief – главнокомандующий the House of Representatives – палата представителей a motto – девиз

Задание № 11. Перепишите вопросы к тексту и письменно ответьте на них.

- 1. Who lived on the territory of America many years ago?
- 2. Was America discovered by Columbus or Vespucci?
- 3. People from many countries came to live in America, didn't they?
- 4. How long did the biggest war last?
- 5. What chambers has Congress?

Примерные вопросы к контрольной работе в 5 семестре

Проверяемые результаты освоения формируемых компетенций: ОК 01, ОК 04, ОК 06, ОК 07, ОК 09

Задание № **1.** Перепишите и письменно переведите следующие предложения, подчеркните **неопределенные местоимения**.

- 1. When arriving in a foreign country one goes through the customs.
- 2. Speaking on TV the Prime Minister said that the Government would take some practical steps to increase competition and improve the work of public services (средства общественного транспорта и связи).
- 3. MP's proposal (MP-член парламента) doesn't seem to have aroused anybody's interest.
- 4. She didn't tell anyone about her secret. Not a person.

Задание № 2. Выберите **прилагательное** в соответствующей степени сравнения. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. Love is (precious, more precious, the most precious) than money.
- 2. To violate traffic regulations is very (dangerous, more dangerous, the most dangerous).
- 3. Interrupting people is (bad, worse, the worst) of all.
- 4. The House of Lords is (large, larger, the largest) in membership but the House of Commons has nearly all the power.

Задание № 3. Выберите нужную форму глагола **to be.** Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. The weather promised to be fine. There (are; were; will be) many stars in the sky.
- 2. Buckingham palace (will be, was, is) the place where presidents, kings and politicians go to meet the Queen.
- 3. The yesterday commercial program on TV (was, will be, is) of little artistic value.
- 4. Competition (was, is, will be) a good stimulus in the young managers' future work.

Задание № 4. Вставьте there's или it's. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. ... an awful day. Everything goes wrong.
- 2. ... a big crowd at the discotheque tonight.
- 3. ...the British Prime Minister's residence in Downing Street 10, London.
- 4. ... high time the children go to bed.

Задание № 5. Перепишите предложения, переведите их на русский язык.

Поставьте предложения в вопросительную и отрицательную формы.

- 1. A year ago she had long fair hair.
- 2. Buckingham Palace has a police station, two post offices, a hospital, a bar, two sports clubs, a disco, a cinema and a swimming pool.
- 3. In the nearest future London will have a population of nearly 10 million people.

Задание № 6. Поставьте глаголы, данные в скобках, во времена групп **Simple** (**Indefinite**) или **Continuous**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. The police (stop) me on my way home last night.
- 2. The Smiths have bought a new house. They (move in) at the moment.
- 3. Your dad (meet) you at the airport. Don't worry.
- 4. All the evening yesterday we (listen) to the old records.

Задание № 7. Поставьте глаголы, данные в скобках, во времена групп **Perfect** или **Perfect Continuous**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. Some time ago Jill's hair was short but now it is long. She (grow) it again.
- 2. Tomorrow the terrorists (hold) the hostages for three days.
- 3. We were late for the station. The train (start) two minutes before we came.
- 4. Are you still watching television? You (watch) it since I left for work in the morning.

Задание № 8. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык. Выпишите из каждого **глагол** — **сказуемое** и определите его видовременную форму. Напишите форму инфинитива глагола.

- 1. The situation calls for immediate actions.
- 2. This is the third time Bill has phoned his friend this evening.
- 3. Parliament resumed the emergency debate last Friday.
- 4. The introduction of new technologies will promote economic development.
- 5. I had never seen Mr. Johnson so sad before our last meeting.
- 6. The population of the world is rising very fast.

Задание № 9. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык. Подчеркните **модальные глаголы**.

- 1. When Jim was 15, he could run 100 metres in 11 seconds.
- 2. It's only natural that parents should worry about their children.
- 3. The new parking garage can house two thousand cars.
- 4. The traffic rules must be observed by everyone.

Задание № 10. Перепишите и письменно переведите текст.

The Houses of Parliament

Near Westminster Abbey on the riverside the Palace of Westminster, known as the Houses of Parliament stands. These buildings were first built in the twelfth century and rebuilt in 1840 – 1867 and partly again after the Second World War. Parliament consists of the House of Lords, where the lords sit, and the House of Commons, where the elected members of Parliament sit. The House of Lords is larger in membership – more than eight hundred, but the House of Commons has nearly all the power.

The six hundred and thirty elected members of the House of Commons meet in session in Parliament. The members sit on two sides of the hall, one side for the governing party and the other for the opposition. The Speaker is the chairman at all the debates in the House of Commons. Lord Chancellor presides over the Lords. His seat is called Woolsack to show that wool made England rich and powerful.

People who visit the Houses of Parliament may sit in the Public Gallery, looking down into the House of Commons, and listen to the debates. The central entrance hall is usually busy with people coming and going to see the buildings, and others wanting to see their Members of Parliament (M.P.'s).

Sessions of Parliament begin in November and last for about one hundred and sixty days. The sittings usually begin at 10 a.m. and end in the late afternoon, but if Parliament is discussing an important question, sittings may go on until late at night. All the time Parliament is in session, a flag flies at the top of the Clock Tower, and when the House is still sitting after dark, there is a light over the face of Big Ben.

a riverside – берег реки in session – на сессии (о парламенте) Chancellor – канцлер woolsack – мешок с шерстью sitting – заседание Westminster Abbey – Вестминстерское аббатство Palace of Westminster – Вестминстерский дворец

Задание № 11. Перепишите вопросы к тексту и письменно ответьте на них.

- 1. When were the buildings of the Houses of Parliament first built?
- 2. What Houses does the British Parliament consist of?
- 3. Is the Speaker or Lord Chancellor the chairman at all the debates in the House of Commons?
- 4. Why is the Lord Chancellor's seat called Woolsack?
- 5. What shows that the Parliament is in session?

Примерные вопросы к контрольной работе в 6 семестре

Задание № 1. Перепишите и письменно переведите следующие предложения, подчеркните **неопределенные местоимения**.

- 1. I want some sugar to make jam.
- 2. Has anybody of them been to Scotland?
- 3. Nobody will smoke in the room.
- 4. The Metric System has some advantages over the English System.

Задание № 2. Выберите прилагательное в соответствующей степени сравнения. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. He is the (old, oldest, eldest) son of my father's friend.
- 2. What is the (much, more, most) important invention in the twentieth century?
- 3. We have heard the (late, later, latest) news on the radio.
- 4. I am sure this coffee tastes (good, better, the best) than that one.

Задание № 3. Выберите нужную форму глагола **to be**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. The news he told us (are, was, were) interesting.
- 2. The Metric System (is, was, will be) a system of measures and weight.
- 3. You (are, is, were) at home last night.
- 4. It (is, was, will be) cold next week.

Задание № 4. Вставьте **there's** или **it's**. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. ... easy to understand the rule.
- 2. ... often a rainbow after the rain.
- 3. ... electricity in all the houses of the town.
- 4. ... so warm in the flat.

Задание № 5. Перепишите предложения, переведите их на русский язык. Поставьте предложения в вопросительную и отрицательную формы.

- 1. They have got a nice cat.
- 2. We had a large lunch yesterday.
- 3. It will probably rain soon.

Задание № 6. Поставьте глаголы, данные в скобках, во времена групп **Simple** (**Indefinite**) или **Continuous.** Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. I (wash) my hair last morning.
- 2. He usually (do) his homework in the afternoon.
- 3. The girl (talk) to Tim when his sister came.
- 4. If they forecast rainstorms, we (return) to the city.

Задание № 7. Поставьте глаголы, данные в скобках, во времена групп **Perfect** или **Perfect Continuous.** Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. George smokes. He (smoke) for five years.
- 2. They already (paint) the walls in their flat.
- 3. The builder says he (finish) the roof by next week.
- 4. When I got to the car park I realised that I (lose) my keys.

Задание № 8. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык. Выпишите из каждого глагол — сказуемое и определите его видовременную форму. Напишите форму инфинитива глагола.

- 1. It's raining again. Take your umbrella.
- 2. My mother always forgets my birthday.
- 3. I am sure Andrew will come to see us this evening.
- 4. I knew that he was waiting for somebody.
- 5. As soon as she came in I knew I had seen her before.
- 6. It has been snowing since Tuesday.

Задание № 9. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык. Подчеркните модальные глаголы.

- 1. You must not worry about it.
- 2. Can you make me some tea?
- 3. According to the radio, it may rain today.
- 4. You should change your job.

Задание № 10. Перепишите и письменно переведите текст.

The Statue of Liberty

The magnificent Statue of Liberty stands in New York Harbour and welcomes millions of foreign visitors and citizens returning to the United States from abroad. The idea for such a statue originated in France on the occasion of the 100th anniversary of the USA.

The French people gave August Bartholdi's statue "Liberty Enlightening the World" to the American people in 1886. The 12 acre Liberty Island was selected as the permanent site for the statue. It was placed upon a concrete and granite pedestal. The statue with its pedestal is 305 feet high.

Approximately 800.000 people visit Liberty Island each year. You can walk up

354 stairs to get to the top of the statue. An elevator takes sightseers to the top of the pedestal, but from there those who wish to venture higher, must walk up to the statue's head, where there is an observation platform. On a clear day, this platform affords a wonderful view of the harbour and New York. The right arm and the torch are not open to the public.

There is a museum on Liberty Island, at the foot of the statue.

a harbour — гавань, порт to welcome — приветствовать site — местоположение Liberty Island — остров Свободы on the occasion of — по случаю concrete — бетон

Задание № 11. Перепишите вопросы к тексту и письменно ответьте на них.

- 1. Where does the Statue of Liberty stand?
- 2. Where and when did the idea for the statue originate?
- 3. Who is the sculptor of the statue?
- 4. How many people visit Liberty Island each year?
- 5. How can sightseers get to an observation platform?

Примерные вопросы к контрольной работе в 7 семестре

Проверяемые результаты освоения формируемых компетенций: ОК 01, ОК 04, ОК 06, ОК 07, ОК 09

Задание № 1. Перепишите и письменно переведите следующие предложения, подчеркните **неопределенные местоимения.**

- 1. There isn't anybody in the garden.
- 2. I've got nothing to read.
- 3. She said something but I didn't understand her.
- 4. Somebody has broken the window.

Задание № 2. Выберите прилагательное в соответствующей степени сравнения. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. It's (easy, easier, the easiest) to phone than to write a letter.
- 2. Sydney is (large, larger, the largest) city in Australia.
- 3. Money is important, but it isn't (important, more important, the most important) thing in life.
- 4. Italy has (old, older, the oldest) population in the world.

Задание № 3. Выберите нужную форму глагола **to be.** Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. Jane (will be, was, is) at home at the moment.
- 2. Where (are, was, were) you at 11 o'clock last Friday morning?
- 3. They (are, will be, were) engineers in 5 years.
- 4. Books (will be, were, are) expensive nowadays.

Задание № 4. Вставьте **there's** или **it's.** Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. ... a lot of snow in the forest.
- 2. ... difficult to stop smoking.
- 3. I'm not going to buy this book. ... too expensive.
- 4. ... a vase on the floor in the corner of the room.

Задание № 5. Перепишите предложения, переведите их на русский язык. Поставьте предложения в **вопросительную и отрицательную формы.**

- 1. Tina teaches mathematics to young children.
- 2. She met her friends yesterday evening.
- 3. The birds will eat the old bread left in the garden.

Задание № 6. Поставьте глаголы, данные в скобках, во времена групп Simple

(Indefinite) или Continuous. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. The kettle (boil). Can you turn it off, please?
- 2. Water (boil) at 100 degrees Celsius.
- 3. The police (stop) him on his way home last night.
- 4. The sky is black. I think it (rain).

Задание № 7. Поставьте глаголы, данные в скобках, во времена групп **Perfect** или **Perfect Continuous.** Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык.

- 1. Tom (smoke) ten cigarettes today.
- 2. Ron (study) very much this term.
- 3. It (snow) for two hours.
- 4. He (play) chess since he was eight.

Задание № 8. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык. Выпишите из каждого **глагол** – **сказуемое** и определите его видовременную форму. Напишите форму инфинитива глагола.

- 1. John was working all day yesterday.
- 2. Ann works in a bank.
- 3. David went away 5 minutes ago.
- 4. Jill has lost her passport.
- 5. Next year Bill will be 25.
- 6. Tom is having a shower at the moment.

Задание № 9. Перепишите и переведите предложения на русский язык. Подчеркните модальные глаголы.

- 1. Ann can speak Italian, but she can't speak Spanish.
- 2. When you are driving you should wear a seat-belt.
- 3. You mustn't walk on the grass.
- 4. It might rain this afternoon.

Задание № 10. Перепишите и письменно переведите текст.

The First Universities

Before the 12th century most people were illiterate. Reading and writing skills were not considered important or necessary. Monasteries were centres of education, and priests were the most educated people.

But with the development of such sciences as medicine and law, firs universities appeared in Italy and France. A university had four faculties: Theology (the study of religion), Canon Law (church laws), Medicine and Art, which included Latin

grammar, rhetoric (the art of making speeches), logic, arithmetic, geometry, astronomy and music.

In the middle of the 12th century a group of professors from France came to Britain and founded schools in the town of Oxford in 1168. It was the beginning of the first English university. A second university was formed in 1209 in Cambridge. Towards the end of the 13th century colleges appeared around the universities, where other subjects were studied.

Getting an education in those times was very difficult. Printing had not yet been invented, and all the books were hand-written. That's why books were rare and very expensive. Only the richest people could afford buying books. If a man had twenty or thirty books, people said that he had a great library. Special rules existed for handling books. You were not to touch books with dirty hands or put them on the table at meal times.

Theology – теология (богословие) Canon Law – церковное право Rhetoric - риторика

Задание № 11. Перепишите вопросы к тексту и письменно ответьте на них.

- 1. Who were the most educated people in England before the 12th century?
- 2. Where did universities first appear in Europe?
- 3. Which four faculties did a medieval university have?
- 4. When and how was Oxford University founded?
- 5. Why were books rare and very expensive in those times?

Примерные вопросы к дифференцированному зачету в 8 семестре

Проверяемые результаты освоения формируемых компетенций: ОК 01, ОК 04, ОК 06, ОК 07, ОК 09

Перечень теоретических вопросов по грамматике:

- 1. Какие артикли вы знаете, и перед какой частью речи они употребляются?
- 2. Как образуется множественное число имен существительных?
- 3. Назовите исключения множественного числа имени существительного.
- 4. Переведите следующие местоимения Я, меня, мой, сам, мне.
- 5. Назовите формы глагола «быть» в трех временах.
- 6. Как переводятся формы глагола has, had, have, will have?
- 7. Перечислите указатели будущего, прошедшего, настоящего времен.
- 8. Сколько групп времен в английском языке?
- 9. Что обозначает группа простых времен?
- 10. Расскажите порядок слов вопросительного предложения.
- 11. Какие типы вопросов вы знаете?
- 12. Переведите предложение: Я не говорю по-английски.
- 13. Что такое пассивный залог?
- 14. Назовите модальные глаголы.

- 15. Составьте три предложения: положительной, сравнительной и превосходной степени.
- 16. Назовите окончание прошедшего времени правильного глагола.
- 17. Перечислите случаи употребления прошедшего продолженного времени.
- 18. Перечислите случаи употребления настоящего продолженного времени.
- 19. Перечислите случаи употребления настоящего простого времени.

Перечень тем к зачету:

Speak on the Theme:

- 1. My college
- 2. My hobbies.
- 3. Health and sports
- 4. Journey
- 5. Trip abroad.
- 6. My future profession
- 7. Career
- 8. Computers and their functions
- 9. Preparation for employment.
- 10. Rules for telephone conversations
- 11. Official correspondence.
- 12. Informal correspondence

3. МЕТОДИЧЕСКИЕ МАТЕРИАЛЫ, ОПРЕДЕЛЯЮЩИЕ ПРОЦЕДУРУ ОЦЕНИВАНИЯ

Критерии оценки:

- оценка «отлично» выставляется студенту, если студент последовательно, связно излагает материал, показывает знание и глубокое понимание учебного материала;

делает необходимые выводы; в пределах программы отвечает на поставленные вопросы; отличная отметка предполагает грамотное, логичное изложение ответа (как в устной, так и в письменной форме);

- оценка «хорошо» выставляется студенту, если студент усвоил основной материал программы; ответ, в основном, удовлетворяет установленным требованиям, но при этом делает несущественные пропуски при изложении фактического материала, содержание и форма ответа имеют некоторые неточности;
- оценка «удовлетворительно» выставляется студенту, если студент знает и понимает основной материал программы; материал излагается упрощенно, непоследовательно, с ошибками и затруднениями;
- оценка «неудовлетворительно» выставляется студенту, если студент имеет разрозненные, бессистемные знания, допускает ошибки в определении понятий, искажает их смысл, излагает материал бессистемно, за полное незнание и непонимание учебного материала или отказ отвечать.

4.ПЕРЕЧЕНЬ МАТЕРИАЛОВ, ОБОРУДОВАНИЯ И ИНФОРМА-ЦИОННЫХ ИСТОЧНИКОВ, ИСПОЛЬЗУЕМЫХ ДЛЯ ТЕКУЩЕЙ И ПРОМЕЖУТОЧНОЙ АТТЕСТАЦИИ

4.1 Требования к минимальному материально-техническому обеспечению

Реализация учебной дисциплины требует наличия учебного кабинета иностранного языка.

Оборудование учебного кабинета: компьютер с лицензионным программным обеспечением, DVD-плеер, магнитофон, аудиотека, классная доска.

4.2 Информационное обеспечение обучения

Перечень рекомендуемых учебных изданий, Интернет-ресурсов, дополнительной литературы

Основные источники:

Электронные издания

- 1. Агабекян И.П, Коваленко П.И. Английский язык для технических вузов-Изд. 16-е, Ростов н/Д: Феникс 2019.
- 2. Английский язык/ Б. Е. Китаевич Изд. ТранЛит, 2018- 159 с.
- 3. Смирнова И.Б., Голубев А.П., Жук А.Д. Английский язык для всех специальностей (СПО) -М.: ООО «КноРус», 2019.
- 4. Коренева В.А., Багранова Н.В. Практика английского языка. Учебное пособие. СПб 2017.
- 5. Мачхелян Γ . Γ . Современный английский язык для делового общения. М., Сфера 2018.
- 6. Морские грузовые операции. Пособие по английскому языку. / Китаевич Б.Е., Кроленко А.И., Калиновская М.Я. М., Высшая школа, 2016 160 с.
- 7. Электронные учебники: Агабекян И.П, Коваленко П.И. Английский язык для технических вузов—Изд. 12-е, Ростов н/Д: Феникс 2018.

Дополнительные источники:

- 1. Словарь активного усвоения лексики английского языка C48 M.: Рус. Яз 2012.
- 2. Учим язык English CD

Интернет-ресурсы:

- 1. Миловидов В.А. Ускоренный курс современного английского языка
- 2. Интернет pecypcы: URL:.rae.ru/meo/? section=content&op=show_ artice&article id=2461
- 3. http://e.lanbook.com/
- 4. http://pubs.acs.org/
- 5. http://window.edu.ru/window/library
- 6. Электронно библиотечная система «Издательства Лань». Сайт

- http://e.Lanbook.com, elsky@lanbook.ru
- 7. Электронно библиотечная система. Научно технический центр МГУ имени адмирала Г.И. Невельского. http://www.old.msun.ru
- 8. Электронно библиотечная система. Университетская библиотека онлайн. www.biblioclub.ru
- 9. Электронно -_библиотечная система «Юрайт» ООО «Электронное издательство Юрайт»: www. Biblio-online.ru, online.ru, t-mail: ebs@ urait.ru
- 10.Электронно -_библиотечная система. «IPR Books». ООО «Ай Пи Эр Медиа»: https://www.iprbookshop.ru

Дополнение и изменение в фонде оценочных средств на 2023/2024 учебный год

на 2025/2024 учеоный год		
В фонд оценочных средств вносятся следующие изменения:		
Фонд оценочных средств пересмотрен на заседании цикловой методической комиссии (ПМК)		
комиссии (ЦМК)		
Председатель ЦМКИ.О. Фамилия		